


Finance Committee
Funds approved to support QIM performance

¥ Finance Committee approved access to approximately $313,000
(leftover from 2013 QIM payout) to drive QIM performance.

¥ These funds are to be used for activities such as trainings, print
materials, and administrative needs.

¥ Email Lindsey Hopper ASAP if funds needed immediately.
Lindsey.Hopper@pacificsource.com

¥ Informal proposals should be submitted via email to Lindsey. Priority
should be given to Q4 push.
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Discussion

¥ What are your clinics doing to meet these gaps?
¥ What have been your successes?

¥ What have been your barriers?
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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF
PROVIDER ENGAGEMENT PANEL

CENTRAL OREGON HEALTH COUNCIL
September 9, 2015 from 7-8:00am — PacificSource Boardroom

Members Present (In-Person)

Steve Mann, Chair (COIPA and High Lakes Healthcare)
Gary Allen (Advantage Dental)

Rebeckah Berry (COHC)

Alison Little (PacificSource)

Sharity Ludwig (Advantage Dental)

Kyle Mills (Mosaic Medical)

Laura Pennavaria (La Pine Community Health Center)
Hal Sexton (Deschutes County Behavioral Health)
Divya Sharma (Mosaic Medical and COIPA)

Kim Swanson (St. Charles Medical Group)

Nikole Zogg (Advantage Dental)

Members Present (call-in):
Muriel DeLaVergne-Brown (Crook County Health Department)

Guests:
Maria Hatcliffe (PacificSource)
Carrie McGuigan, NP (DCHS)

Absent:

Sheila Albeke (PacificSource)

David Holloway (Bend Memorial Clinic)
Jennifer Laughlin (St. Charles Medical Group)
Dana Perryman (COPA)

Christine Pierson (Mosaic Medical)

Rob Ross (St. Charles Medical Group)

Consent Agenda
* Approved and accepted in full



QIM Update - Maria Hatcliffe

* Maria Hatcliffe provided an overview of developmental screenings, AWCVs, SBIRT,
ECU and new CCO incentive measures for 2016.
* Developmental Screenings
o Questions asked to PEP:

Are providers coding correctly for developmental screens?

Is Ages and Stages Questionnaire (ASQ) widely used?

How do services provided by Healthy Beginnings impact the metric?
What is the role of Early Learning Hubs in developmental screenings?
What are ethnic disparities for American Indian/Alaskan Native
children?

o Itwas noted that a bill for around $40-60 comes with the Ages and Stages
Questionnaire which is not covered by private insurers.

Dr. Alison Little expressed that this is a standard of care and needs to
be covered.

Dr. Laura Pennavaria noted that the billing is for counseling but not
the screening.

Ms. Hatcliffe stated that COPA is using the screening, it is considered a
standard of practice, and flexibility is given on a case-by-case basis to
waive the bill.

It was noted that all community-wide organizations are using the
Ages and Stages Questionnaire and that these types of screenings
should not be billed. The screenings can be administered in the
community but a follow-up should occur at the clinic to close the loop.
A question was raised as to whether providers would be interested in
referrals upon receiving screening results.

* Dr. Pennavaria expressed that it would be a good best practice,
but wondered what the motive is for folks in the community to
provide the screenings.

* Ms. Hatcliffe was interested to see if Healthy Beginnings kids
are also seeing a PCP.

* Dr. Kim Swanson suggested initiating the referral to Healthy
Beginnings (early intervention) to provide quicker access to
neuro-developmental support and noted the potential of
families not being connected with early intervention
otherwise. Ms. DeLaVergne-Brown added that Healthy
Beginnings is part of the EL Hub and that they are often in
contact with the PCP in Crook. Dr. Pennavaria voiced that it
might be adding an unnecessary step and it may be best to
refer them directly to early intervention.

* A suggestion was made to bring in a guest to speak on Healthy
Beginnings.

ACTION ITEM: Maria will send Rebeckah a contact to schedule for

an upcoming PEP meeting.



* Dr. Mann expressed that while this missing link is not
impacting numbers greatly, it is still important.

* It was suggested that resources be sent to the PCP from
Healthy Beginnings. Sharity Ludwig explained that children
have been connected with OHP at the screenings and may not
have received services otherwise. There is a need to have a
better understanding of how to tie them in.

o The group discussed the role of Early Learning Hub and developmental
screening. 16 EL Hubs were approved throughout Oregon. An EL Hub is
designed to prepare children from prenatal to 8 years. They offer children a
way to be healthy and ready to learn. They would like to integrate
developmental screenings with the PCP. Hillary Saraceno from EL Hub is
willing to implement this and they are seeking out ideas of how to
communicate screenings to the PCP.

= Ms. DeLaVergne-Brown added that she is EL Hub’s Vice Chair and
agreed this was a good idea, pointing out that it would be great to
coordinate together toward a common goal. Ms. DeLaVergne-Brown
said that Union County is coordinating in this manner.

ACTION ITEM: Rebeckah will invite Hilary Saraceno to a future PEP

meeting.

o Dr. Steve Mann added that COIPA has software presentations that could
strengthen the communication between social services and the PCP.

o Itwas noted that American Indian and Alaskan Native children are being
screened at a lower rate and that Warm Springs was unaware of the 96110
reimbursement code. They have now been informed and will begin using the
code moving forward.

e AWCVs

o AWCV is a struggle locally and throughout the state. The target is similar to
last year and the buy-in from providers and parents alike is a challenge.

* Dr. Pennavaria added that there is a barrier in the state of Oregon
with the age of consent for healthcare being 15 years.

* Dr. Mann noted that there is also a passive resistance among
providers.

= Converting acute visits into AWCVs through sports physicals was
presented as an opportunity that has proven effective. It was noted
that ortho clinics are holding free sports physicals but not AWCVs.
This opportunity is highly marketed and a suggestion was made to
partner with them without adding a burden to them.

ACTION ITEM: Maria Hatcliffe will connect with The Center about their

sport physicals and the possibility of turning them into an AWCV in 2016.

* Dr. Divya Sharma pointed out that there could be intimacy issues with
AWCVs versus sports physicals.

* Dr. Pennavaria stated that La Pine Community Clinic writes off the
change from sports physicals to AWCV in non-OHP children.

* Dr. Sharma confirmed they should be fully covered under the ACA.



* Dr. Pennavaria reminded the group that incentives in the SBHCs were
effective in getting more kids in and it is a true need.

* Dr. Sharma stated that a multi-pronged approach is necessary.

* Gap lists and outreach such as mailers were noted as opportunities to
reach kids who have not had an AWCV.

* The decrease in adolescent immunization rates in Central Oregon
were mentioned as well as the decrease in CT screenings locally and
throughout the state.

o SBIRT was a miss by about 20 visits last year.

o Mosaic is making this a major focal point. They are the only clinic that
accepted support funds offered from the COHC to support this initiative.

o Dr. Swanson asked about the difference between SBIRT’s age requirement of
12 years and older vs. the AAP guideline that says 11 years and older.

o When providers use the CRAFTT (2 part screen), the initial conversation
allows for billing.

o 50% of pregnancies in Oregon are unintended. The metric only includes ages
18-50 years this year. LARCs are the main forms being accepted.

o Surveillance codes are the key to meeting this measure.

o This is a COIPA contract process measure as well.

o Anidea was presented to standardize an approach such as “One Key
Question.” It was noted that Weeks is the only clinic pursuing OKQ training at
this time.

o Post-partum contraception was touched on as a potential opportunity.

o Dr. Hal Sexton asked if there was ambivalence in women and whether this is
an issue worth noting.

o Dr. Pennavaria confirmed that these percentages have been long-standing
issues. Asking these questions in clinics is not hard-wired yet.

QHOC Update

Dr. Alison Little informed the group that PIP has narrowed down to three options.
No agreement has yet been made but will be revealed in September.

Dr. Little added that HERC changes caused much discussion. She explained that
there is uncertainty around who should prescribe puberty suppression hormones
for those with gender dysphoria and reiterated the age of consent for elective
surgery is 15 years.

o Dr. Pennavaria explained that this was a significant issue in Oregon.

o Dr. Sexton added that they have seen many kids with gender dysphoria and
referred to services that are offered through EASA and Young Adults in
Transition. He asked the group what they were seeing.

o Dr. Swanson noted that she has seen this more in the adult population.

Dr. Pennavaria inquired about any risks involved with delaying puberty.
o Dr. Little noted that she has not heard of any physical consequences tied to
this.
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Dr. Mann explained that it might cause the brain to play catch-up if puberty
is delayed.

Dr. Swanson added that this is a new frontier and the age continues to
decrease, but mainly because they were not being treated previously.

Dr. Sharma pointed out that there has been much more awareness now but
people may be having difficulty making sense of it.

Dr. Little explained that from the P&T Committee update, there are two
empty slots for physicians. If anyone has interest, they should apply.
Sharity Ludwig inquired to see if other providers could support tobacco
prevalence.

* Dr. Little explained that Dr. Maddox spearheaded an initiative years
ago including various specialties and there was no consistency or
evidence that it was effective.

* Dr. Sharma added that the visit needs to be meaningful with a follow-
up and clear next steps were needed as the key to help the PCP.



